AAKPE Minutes

September 16, 2006
Executive Committee Meeting
Westward Look Resort
Tucson, AZ
Draft Minutes

Members Present: S. Silverman (President), J. Clark (Past President), J. Dunn (President-Elect), P. Martin (Secretary-Treasurer), J. Shea (Member-at-Large), Cathy Ennis (Member-at-Large) 
Others present:  G. Reeve (Past Past President), K. Scott (Business Manager)
Called to order (2:35pm) and welcomed by President S. Silverman.
1.0 Discussion of 2006 meeting

1.1 G. Reeve expressed appreciation to: a) J. Clark and other E.C. members for assistance and advice on meeting content and structure, b) speakers who readily accepted invitations to participate, and c) K. Scott and Human Kinetics colleagues for organizational and logistical support. 

1.2 G. Reeve summarized minor adjustments in the program structure from past years, e.g., shorter presentation durations, addition of open discussion periods.  Discussion followed on the possibility of incorporating breakout sessions at future meetings, upgrading the food choices at the opening reception, and the value of the Friday lunch if Friday afternoon is kept free for recreational and other personal activities. 
1.3 S. Silverman congratulated and thanked G. Reeve for developing a successful program for this year’s meeting.

1.4 K. Scott reported on meeting logistics.  The Westward Look Resort was viewed as a successful site once again.  The positive relationship with the resort staff and the quality of services provided make the Westward Look a reasonable possibility for a future meeting if the AAKPE prefers to return to Tucson.  This was the third AAKPE meeting at the Westward Look. That fact and the desire of some attendees to be closer to local attractions suggest the need to look towards other sites for future meetings.  Other discussion points and suggestions: AAKPE should work on meeting sites two years in advance of a meeting rather than just one year as is current practice, buffet style meals are preferred, and noise considerations should be an important consideration for the specific rooms assigned for AAKPE meetings.

1.5 J. Dunn encouraged the AAKPE to promote the society by recognizing various honorees and activities of the AAKPE (e.g., Hetherington Award winner, new fellows) via the print media (e.g., Chronicle of Higher Education, Quest). It was noted that this practice has already been started but could be expanded.   
2.0 Suggestions for AAKPE committee assignments for 2006-07, candidates for next year’s officer elections, and AAKPE Newsletter Editor were discussed.  
3.0 Membership issues: Discussions continued on issues initiated during the E.C. meeting on 9/14/2006 regarding the current limit on the number of active fellows, the need to update membership delinquency policies, and the need to update the membership roster by identifying and removing long term inactive members. Several recommendations were formed: 

3.1 Years of membership delinquency: The consensus view of the E.C. was that 3 years is an appropriate limit for the period of delinquency before a person is removed from fellowship.  This would require a change in AAKPE bylaws. S. Silverman will charge the Governance and Documents Committee to consider this recommendation and propose necessary bylaws changes.

3.2 Reestablishing active fellow status: Presently, an inactive fellow can reestablish active status by paying all back dues, regardless of the period of inactivity.  If a limit on period of inactive status is established per item 3.1, the repayment period would be limited to that period.     
3.3 Considerable discussion followed on: a) what should constitute “active” status, and b) the limit on the number of AAKPE active fellows. J. Shea suggested active status should go beyond payment of annual dues and should minimally include periodic attendance at annual meetings.  Concern was expressed about the limited number of open slots for new fellows anticipated for 2007, possibly as few as five, because of the AAKPE limit of 150 active fellows.  It was agreed that an effort be undertaken by the AAKPE Business Office to carefully review the membership roster with the purpose of identifying individuals who no longer want to be part of AAKPE so that a definitive head count of active fellows is available by January 1, 2007.  S. Silverman will establish an ad hoc committee to study the issues of the current limit on AAKPE active fellows and the definition of “active” status.  J. Clark suggested that the AAKPE President send a letter to all new fellows following the annual meeting and induction ceremony each year, reminding the new fellows of their responsibility to be active members of the AAKPE.
4.0 “American College of Kinesiology”:  Based upon extensive comment and discussion at the 2006 annual meeting about the absence of a single unifying professional organization for the field, the concept of a central organization or federation of professional organizations was discussed.  The E.C. agreed this concept should be part of the focus of the 2007 annual meeting.  J. Clark suggested a meeting of leaders of a number of North American professional organizations would be one way to advance discussions about the feasibility of a unifying parent organization. Human Kinetics was noted as a potential sponsor of such a meeting.  
5.0 Definition of kinesiology: S. Silverman indicated his intention to initiate a review of the definition of kinesiology currently published and used by the AAKPE. 

6.0 2007 Annual Meeting

6.1 J. Clark noted her intention to focus the 2007 annual meeting on the future of kinesiology or “Kinesiology in the 21st Century.” She hopes to attract speakers who can offer insights from multiple perspectives, e.g., central administration of academic institutions (e.g., Provosts/Deans), other relevant institutions (e.g., CDC), and an international perspective.  Several ideas for program content were discussed by the E.C.: a) broader forces affecting higher education, b) the role of distance education and other models for the delivery of educational opportunities, c) the need for representation from different types of academic institutions, d) societal trends in physical education and physical activity participation, e) the influence of U.S. demographics on future educational models, and f) challenges of getting outstanding undergraduate students to pursue graduate study in our field. Suggestions for speakers were offered: Karen DePauw, Karl Newell, John Dunn, Dave Perrin, Mike Sherman, Beverly Ulrich for central administration perspectives; Arthur Levine, Past President of Teachers College at Columbia University, and Graham Spanier, President of Penn State, as opening keynote lecturer possibilities; Carl Casperson and Harold Kohl for a perspective from the CDC; Inez Rovengo on issues facing physical education. J. Clark indicated one of her goals is to engage more AAKPE fellows who have not presented at AAKPE previously.  Other names of potential contributors included: Mark Latash, Mo Weiss, Gary Kamen, Greg Cartee, and Scott Kretchmar. 
6.2 As reported at the annual business meeting on 9/16/2006, K. Scott commented briefly on planning activities for the 2007 annual meeting in Savannah, Georgia.  The meeting will be held at the Hilton Savannah DeSoto.  Targeted meeting dates are September 27-29, 2007.
7.0 Banquet: K. Scott reported that all is in order for the 2006 banquet.  The unique circumstances for honoring Bill Morgan (University of Wisconsin), this year’s Hetherington Award winner, in absentia were noted.  Waneen Spirduso was identified as the Mistress of Ceremonies. 

8.0 Fall Conference Call: The fall conference call of the E.C. will be held near the end of October.  The specific date and time of the call is still to be determined.
9.0 Old business: J. Dunn commented that the AAKPE is fortunate to have the considerable support of Rainer and Julie Martens and Human Kinetics, including Rainer’s oversight of AAKPE investments.  Despite the effective investment actions taken in the recent past, the question was raised as to whether it would be prudent to establish some process or mechanism of consultation with the E.C. prior to major investment actions.  The intent would be to provide protection for the Board as well as for Rainer.  The question was effectively tabled without any recommendation for further action.  
10.0 There was no new business.

11.0 Other business: A question was raised as to whether it would be beneficial to schedule the opening meeting of the E.C. earlier on the day the annual meeting begins.  The question was effectively tabled without any recommendation for further action.
12.0 The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

